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Monday 22nd February 2021
Ref: Remote Learning Questionnaire –Summary

Dear Parent/Guardian.

Thank you to those of you who took the time to respond to our online questionnaire. We had 67 responses in total, the vast majority of which were very encouraging and helpful.

I have summarised the responses to each question for your information below.

Q3.  90% of respondents found it very easy or easy to access Google Classroom and SeeSaw. 

Q4.  32% of respondents spend up to 2 hours per day online, with 68% spending 2 or more hours per day online, (2 to 3 hrs, 39% & 3 or more hours, 29%).

Q5.  When asked how challenging the work had been, 42% stated that the work was easy, with 45% stating that the work was not easy, (neither easy or hard).  This is 87% of the total.

Q6.  “What has been the most positive aspect of remote learning?” 

“The teaching videos are excellent.”

“Being able to see and hear the teacher.”

“All the help from teachers.”

“Spending time with children.”

“Getting to read lots!”

“An insight and involvement in what the children are learning.”  

“Positive feedback and actual written comments have been superb!”
“Teachers are great if you need any help.” 
“Positive comments.”

Q7.  What has been the most negative aspect of remote learning?
“Trying to juggle work with school work.”

“Juggling work and learning.”

“Too many distractions at home.”

“When there weren’t teaching videos to explain/teach the activity.”

“Sharing devices can become tricky.”

“The requirement for internet bandwidth and access to IT equipment.

“Missing the social interaction and practical elements of learning with peers.”
“Not having direct contact with teacher and friends.”

Q8.  Ways in which we can improve the home learning experience.
“Thank you for all the effort and time put into remote learning.”

“All very satisfactory.”

“I have found this time to be a lot more enjoyable.”

“To maybe have a Zoom-type meeting once in a while.”

“More direct contact with teacher and classmates.”

“Less work.”
In summary, the inclusion of video/audio, whether as a lesson  

introduction/demonstration tool, story time or simply as a means of greeting the children, has proved to be one of the most positive aspects of remote learning.  

Teacher feedback, whether via video, marked activities and the use of written comments has been described as “superb.”  From the many positive comments, that parents are very satisfied with the level of contact between the school/nursery unit and home overall.

Across questions, the attitude of parents towards home learning is mixed.  Some responses are more positive in tone, with parents seeing value in spending 1 to 1 time with their children and having a better understanding of their children’s strengths/weaknesses (used advisedly) as helpful.  
However, parents describe the issues of workload and time management as challenging. This is only to be expected, as parents attempt to balance busy home lives and careers with the demands of home schooling.  

The issue of workload is highlighted by some and should be borne in mind when setting activities.  As the survey reveals, 68% of children are spending over 2 hours online or using hard copies of activities.  Of those, 29% or almost a third of children, spend 3 hours or more at work.  The issue of workload will be considered by teachers when setting future tasks.
Access to technology and broadband speed and reliability is an issue for some.  However, only one family has indicated that they do not have access to a PC/laptop, tablet or mobile.  
Parents have expressed concern about the lack of social interaction as a result of lockdown.  “Not being able to socialise with peers,” has been highlighted by one parent.  Some have suggested that Zoom/Skype meetings are organised by classes.  This is an issue which has been discussed by staff.  However, taking account of Union guidance re “live” sessions, regrettably this will not be possible.

The mental and emotional health and wellbeing of pupils should be a priority.  The Promoting Alternative Thinking Strategies or PATH programme has been highlighted as a model for promoting mental health.  Its introduction in support of pupil mental health will be a priority moving forward.

The benefits of physical health, whilst not specifically mentioned, could be met through existing and new programmes making use of Extended School and other EA funding streams as schools move towards reopening.
The overall picture is, in my view, a very positive one given the challenging circumstances we all face.  The efforts of parents to home school in addition to supporting families and pursuing careers is very challenging.  However, the standard of work achieved by the vast majority of children has been high thanks to your continued efforts.

 A huge thank you to everyone for all your hard work.

Yours sincerely,

Mr Andre Goucher

Principal.

